
 

 

These are the minutes from the October 4, 2011 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health.  Present were Mr. 

Walter Moran – Chair, John Dougherty – Board Member, Mrs. Lynn White – Board Member, Mr. Arthur 

Ceurvels – Assistant Health Agent and Ms. Donna Tramontana – Administrative Assistant. 

 

Having a quorum, Mr. Moran called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

 

The Board would like the “No Smoking within 25 feet” signs posted at Town Hall.  Mrs. White received approval to 

post these signs, from the Selectmen, when she met with them on August 29, 2011. 

 

6:40 – Appointment – 1 Crosby Lane – Shayne McGlone – Mr. Dougherty moved to approve the septic upgrade plan 

for 1 Crosby Lane, by McGlone Ent., dated 9/14/11, revised 9/20/11, with the variances as noted on the plan and 

with a deed restriction, Mrs. White second, so voted unanimously. 

 

Mr. McGlone gave an update regarding 134 Whiting Street -  The septic system, which is failed, currently serves a 2 

family dwelling.  The system was recently pumped by Earle Simmons Co. and the ground was filled to help dry the 

area out.  Mr. McGlone has performed perc. tests on the small lot and will be submitting a septic design for the 

Boards approval.  He recommends the current system be pumped routinely to prevent overflowing.   

 

Mr. Ceurvels noted that the Community Loan Program is approximately 1 month away from being approved.  The 

program will allow property owners to upgrade their septic system and payback the cost through their property tax 

payments. 

 

388 Old Town Way – Mr. McGlone presented the plan to the Board.  Approved as submitted 

 

454 Old Town Way – Mr. McGlone presented the plan.  Mr. Dougherty moved to approve the submitted septic plan 

for 454 Old Town Way, designed by McGlone Ent., dated 9/20/11, with the variances as noted on the plan and with 

a deed restriction, Mrs. White second, so voted unanimously. 

 

89 Hillside Drive – Mrs. White moved to approve the septic upgrade plan for 89 Hillside Drive, designed by 

Clearwater Recovery, dated 9/20/11, revised 10/13/11, with the variances as noted on the plan and with a deed 

restriction, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted unanimously. 

 

New Business: 

1. Mrs. White moved to approve the Sept. 6, 2011 minutes as written, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted. 

Mrs. White moved to approve the Sept. 20, 2011 minutes as written, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted 

unanimously.   

2. The geothermal well for 21 Elijah’s Path was approved. 

 

Mr. Marino’s e-mailed Agent’s update:    

1. Mr. Dougherty moved to authorize Mr. Moran to sign a letter as chair, to be drafted by Mr. Marino, allowing 

Mr. Ceurvels to be signed `up for the Title 5 Inspector’s class, Mrs. White second, so voted unanimously. 

 

Mr. Ceurvels advised the Board that on October 11th, Mr. Marino will be in Housing Court for 840 Washington 

Street. 

 

The Board would like to be informed sooner when there is an emergency situation in town, such as the no boil water 

order that was recently issued by the Hanover DPW. 

 

The Board discussed ways to communicate better with the public and ways to get notices out regarding emergency 

situations, clinics, etc.  They discussed having a Face book page. 

 



 

 

The Board discussed the Hanover Visiting Nurse Assoc. and what an important service it provides to the residents of 

the Town.  The Visiting Nurse Association currently has a contract with the Hanover Board of Health. 

 

Permits and Licenses signed 

 

Mr. Dougherty moved to adjourn, Mrs. White second, so voted unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:58 p.m. 


